  SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
The Mayor


Deputy Mayor


All Members of Sandy Town Council

There will be a Meeting of Sandy Town Council on Monday 14th September 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

9th September 2009





      
       S M Foster









       Town Clerk
AGENDA
1.  Apologies 
Presentation to Margaret Bell on the occasion of her resignation as officer in charge of the Sandy Air Cadets.
2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members

(a)
Prejudicial Interests

(b)
Personal Interests 
3. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy
4.  Oral questions from electors

(Please would Members raise any questions initially with the office)
5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
(Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item)    (No plans received)
6.  Mayoral communications    (see list attached)
7.  Minutes and Reports 

To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

+* (a)  Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 3rd August 2009.

+ (b)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 17th August 2009.  

   (c)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 7th September 2009.  (Not yet approved by Chairman.  NB See recommendations)

+ = Previously circulated

* = Exempt or Confidential Information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

8.  Reports from representatives
To receive any verbal reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
9.  Clerk’s Report
To receive and consider the Clerk’s Report.  (Copy attached)

10.  Oral questions from Electors

On matters raised during this meeting.
11.  Press Release








*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section (14) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.
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6.  Mayoral Communications
	6.8.09
	With the Town Clerk, attended a meeting called by Alistair Burt MP at Renhold Village Hall to discuss policing issues with Chief Superintendent Andy Street.

	8.8.09
	Attended Mayor of Dunstable’s Civic Coffee Morning.

	9.8.09
	Attended Town Mayor’s Afternoon Tea at Houghton Regis.

	11.8.09
	In the presence of former Councillor Max McMurdo’s family and friends, members of Central Bedfordshire Council and Sandy Town Council, unveiled memorial plaque on “Max’s Bench”.

	11.8.09
	With other members of the Council attended dedication of the Graham Geaves Memorial Garden, Sandy Fire Station.

	23.8.09
	Presented the Sandy Enhancement Prizes at Sandy & District Horticultural Association Annual Show.


Deputy Mayor
12.8.09

Represented the Town Council at the funeral of

Mr Ian Crossman together with Cllrs David Gale, Nigel

Aldis and other councillors.
6.9.09 Attended with Mr David Sutton, Potton Town

Council’s Civic Service.

6.9.010 Accompanied by Mr David Sutton, attended Ampthill Town Council’s Civic Service and reception

13.9.09 Attended with Mr David Sutton, March Town

Council’s Civic Service.
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RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

7.  Minutes and Reports 
(b)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 17th August 2009.  


10. Sandy Enhancement Group






(P28/09)
Resolved to Recommend: That the cost to purchase and install an additional hanging basket bracket is taken to the Estimates process.  
12. Request from Skatepark Association




(P30/09)
Resolved to Recommend: (a) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to ascertain what the total extra cost is to the Council for having a youth shelter situated on the Sunderland Road Recreation Ground.

(b) That the Skatepark Association is allowed to take out a lease with the Council for the location of the youth shelter. 

13. Open Spaces Sub-Committee



(P31/09)
Resolved to Recommend: That the cost to carry out the tree work and replacement trees within St Swithun’s Churchyard is taken to the Estimates process.
                                                                                                       Resolved to Recommend: That over-seeding of the cricket outfield at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground be undertaken at the same time as the verti-draining for this area and that slitting be suspended for this football season as to not damage the young grass. 
NB.Town Council Resolved on the 22nd June 2009 that the over-seeding is undertaken in conjunction with the Autumn verti-draining and should be paid for from Interest on Capital Account.


(c)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 7th September 2009.
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7.  Minutes and Reports   (Cont) 
11. Premises Sub-Committee


(F20/09)

5. Stratford Road Depot

Resolved to Recommend:  (a) That a new concrete storage building is installed alongside the existing building which will incorporate an employee rest room at a cost of £35,000 to be paid from the Capital Account.

(b) That the two old garages are removed at a cost of £1,000 plus disposal, at a cost of £35,000 to be paid from the Capital Account.


(c) That the three bunkers for storage as provided for in the 2009/2010 estimates be proceeded with.

(d) That the Clerk be requested to deal with the transitional arrangements, planning permission etc.

6. Market Container

Resolved to Recommend:  That the existing container is removed and replaced with a new container of the same size at a cost of £2,000, to be paid from the Capital Account.

12. Policies Sub-Committee


(F21/09)


Resolved to Recommend: (a) That the Community Engagement Strategy be adopted as policy by Town Council.

(b) That the Environmental Policy be re-adopted by Town Council.
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9.  Town Clerk’s Report

1.  Accounts 01.04.09 to 31.08.09 
To receive and approve lists of Receipts and Payments for July and August 2009.
(Copies will be on display prior to the meeting)
2. Town Clock
Under the Parish Councils Act 1957, s2 the Town Council may maintain a public clock provided by another body. Sandy Town Council has maintained the clock at St Swithun’s for many years and at present has a budget of £300 for the annual expenditure. So far this year the expenditure has been £185, in 2008/09 it was £115 and in 2007/08 it was £150.
The Town Council has received a letter from Mr Brian Marshall, a Churchwarden who has also had the responsibility of the care of the clock, enclosing an estimate for the restoration and modernisation of the clock.  This is from a well respected firm, the Cumbria Clock Company and gives the opinion that the current automatic winding system has become unreliable and needs replacing.  For the installation of a new system with a ten year guarantee a quotation has been given for £5,120.  A further £1,920 has been quoted for the installation of an automatic regulator which will regulate the timekeeping and undertake summer and wintertime changes, which otherwise would have to be done by a person.
The annual maintenance thereafter has been quoted at £165.

The Parochial Church Council would like to know if the Town Council would be prepared to make a capital grant towards the cost of the restoration and if so, how much.
(Members are requested to decide if they would be prepared to make a grant for this work, and if so, how much and the source of funding)
3. Estimates 2009/10, Town Plan – Community Engagement
The Town Plan Committee has applied to Central Bedfordshire Council for £2,000 in funding towards the activities associated with information gathering and the publication of the Town Plan.  A budget has been drawn up (Copy attached) and Members will see that a further £1400 will be required to complete the plan.  
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9.  Town Clerk’s Report  (Cont)


3. Estimates 2009/10, Town Plan – Community Engagement


Central Bedfordshire Council would like to see that these funds will be available so that the project is viable.  As a result Town Council is being asked to commit to include the figure of at least £1400 to Community Engagement in its 2010/11 Estimates process in order to fund the Town Plan to its completion.
(Members are requested to decide if they wish to accede to this request).
4. Letter regarding Everton Road

A copy of a letter sent to Central Bedfordshire Council (Copy attached) has been received from Mr Jonathan Pym with regard to the dangers of speeding traffic on Everton Road.  He has requested that the speed limit on this road be reduced to 50 mph.

(Members are requested to decide if they wish to take any action with regard to this issue).

5. Power of Wellbeing

Earlier in this agenda the Council considered the adoption of a Community Engagement Strategy.  Should this be approved Council has fulfilled the final condition for adopting and using the Power of Wellbeing.  The conditions are:
· Employing a qualified clerk

· Having a minimum of two-thirds of vacancies on the council filled at the last ordinary elections

· Having eighty per cent of Councillors trained in the use of the Power of Wellbeing.

· Having published a statement of intent as to community engagement.

Should it be resolved that Council is to use the Power it will be able to continue to use it until the day before the next annual meeting held by the Council in an ordinary election year, i.e.May 2011.
(Members are requested to decide if they would like to resolve to use the Power of Wellbeing).
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9.  Town Clerk’s Report  (Cont)


6. Grant request from Sandy Twinning Association

The Sandy Twinning Association has requested a grant of £200 towards the costs of a visit by a civic delegation from Skarszewy for the Remembrance weekend (Copy of application attached).  Previously Council has made similar grants to the Royal British Legion to enable them to entertain French veterans on Remembrance Day.
Should Members wish to make such a grant this could be made using the Power of Wellbeing (subject to item 5 above), or under its powers granted under section 137 of the local Government Act 1974. 
(Members are requested to decide if they would like to make a grant to the Twinning Association and if so the source of funding).
7. Central Bedfordshire Highways Five-Year Programme 2010 – 2015

Amey have sent the latest five year programme of capital highway schemes for Sandy (Copy of paperwork attached).  As explained Members are able to put forward schemes that they think are appropriate for inclusion in the programme.
Not included on the list is the pedestrian crossing on Engayne Avenue tat Council wrote to Central Bedfordshire requesting earlier this year.  Listed below is the list of requests made at the time of the last consultation in January 2009 – Members will be able to see for themselves that very few of these requests have been fulfilled.
Resolved: That the following observations or comments on the programme be made:

Pedestrian Crossings – 

· that the pedestrian crossing at the Ivel Road/High Street junction should be given the highest possible priority.

· that the proposed pedestrian crossing in Station Road should be given a higher priority than a crossing in St Neots Road.

· That otherwise the order of priority should be maintained.

Cycle Schemes –

· that the Sandy to Beeston lighting be given the highest priority , followed by the roundabout and the phase 3 cycle signs.
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7. Central Bedfordshire Highways Five-Year Programme 2010 – 2015

Parking Schemes –

· that King’s Road be added to the list of streets considered for residential parking schemes.

· that Highways Department be requested to investigate whether some of the grassed areas in Wynnefield Walk could be converted to parking areas.


Countryside Access Structures –

· that the bridge parapet works are a very high priority and should be in keeping with the rural nature of the area.


Street Lighting –

· that both the introduction of lighting to the Baulk and the improvement of lighting in New Road are considered to be of a very high priority. The lighting in the Baulk should be low level in order to protect vegetation.

· that the area of Engayne Avenue/Medusa Way/Quince Court should be identified as needing replacement lighting, at present they are old mercury type lights and fail to work on a regular basis.


Classified Roads –

· that the two entries for Swaden Bend should be amalgamated and the work done at the same time.


Unclassified Roads – 

· that residential roads are a higher priority to the Town Council than the industrial roads (Gosforth Road, Blaydon Road, Stockton End and Darlington Close).

· that Brickhill Road and East Road should be added as a high priority – the road foundations are visible through a very shallow surface.


Unclassified Pavements –

· that St Neot’s Road should be added as a high priority, as should Downing Court and the Market Square if they are not resurfaced during the ongoing High Street works.

· that Mayfield Court outer sections of footpath should be added to the list.
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7. Central Bedfordshire Highways Five-Year Programme 2010 – 2015

· that Heron Close should be deleted from the programme as it is not felt that this road needs attention.
(Members are requested to consider if they would like to make any additions to the five year programme.  Please note that a form has been provided for this which asks for each scheme to be related to the Local Transport Plan).
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